NEWS Project --- from the Washington Post 

(http://www.washingtonpost.com/wp-dyn/articles/A11573-2002Apr30.html) 

[A summary]

According to a study of the American Medical Association, new drugs are riskier than older ones, so doctors should avoid prescribing new drugs when long-used and similarly effective drugs are available.  The findings add to debate over whether the Food and Drugs Administration is dong enough to protect consumers from the risks posed by new drugs.  About this argument, a top official with the FDA’s Center for Drugs Evaluation and Research Policy said that the study’s assessment of agency’s track record on safety issue is misleading.

Also the study found between 1975 and 1999, 548 new chemical entities were approved by the FDA, and 56 were either withdrawn or given away new “black box” warnings which means how many required new safety notices to doctors.

In 1992, Congress allowed the FDA to raise additional funds through a user fee program supported by the drug industry.  Some people argue the program gives the drug industry undue influence over the FDA.

However a poll conducted by the competitive Enterprise Institute found that more than 60 percent of cancer specialists believe the FDA is still moving too slowly.

